The Gimpel Family in Chile
Dear Friends

It is always the same, a long time between letters... but I'm a very slow writer. 

I hope this one finds you all very much well and joyful as the year begins to wave its hand in a farewell. Now, on this side of the world, things are more settled. People who run long distances talk of a "wall" that you have to overcome after like 20 minutes or something like that. Well, maybe I crossed it... I kind of think I crossed that wall. First months were harder and full of new things. I never wanted to be the cavity on the smile, so if I was, please forgive me. 

We finally found a flat and moved to it (actually, like two months ago). Of course, we haven't unpacked everything and I have the feeling (or the certainty)  that we haven't done that since 2005. This flat is such a blessing. It's very beautiful, it has a view of the sea and has a wee bit of green in the yard, but, most of all, it shows the faithfulness of our Lord. Prices here are insane and obscenely high... but, in the end, this flat appeared. It belongs to a family from the congregation and they were kind enough to lower the price for us. They also removed the carpet and put a new floor because of Tommy's allergies. So, love and care. We are so grateful to the reverend and his family for all the time they let us stay in their house. Especially since they were returning from a very demanding furlough. The flat has a great location too. I can walk to church, to the reverend's house, to the supermarket and to the sea. It is surrounded by a school, the military hospital, the women's prison, the Mormons and the Jehovah's Witnesses... such a variety that I wonder if they will build a Zoo in the neighbourhood one day...

Life has been busy. After many attempts and meetings among the youth leaders from many churches, we finally had a new "first" united youth service. I say a "new first" because apparently there were a few of them quite some years ago. It wasn't easy to achieve, but it was done and it was a beautiful and blessed and encouraging and challenging time. Then there was the "March for Jesus", walking through the city giving testimony and praising the Lord and singing to Him.

In our church, the right wing was finally built and opened. The fence that was covering all that side was removed so the whole front looks more spacious and now we have proper toilets, a kitchen, and two offices (yesterday we went for the first time to work in them)... so everything perfectly in time for the first wedding to be celebrated here this coming January. Of course, there is still some payments to be done to the builder company and we appreciate your prayers regarding this matter.

We also very much enjoyed the blessing of having some visitors coming. Gordon and Beryl Whitehead came for 4 days to this city. It was wonderful and encouraging to share with them. A beautiful couple and lives full of love and work for the Lord. Cecilia Valdiviezo who coordinates the SAMS Ireland Red Box Project also came and stayed with us for almost a week. A whirlwind of a girl (those who know her know that I'm being modest about describing her). We had a great time and she was such a blessing sharing with us at the youth group, Sunday school, the service... and, well, in everything.

Then we also had our confirmation service. Bishop Abelino came and it was a joyful time for all of us. We celebrated eating some yummy "empanadas" together at the end of the service. In occasions like these you realize how full of beauty and glory and grace it is to belong to the family of God. To gather together, happy, to celebrate for what God has done in our brothers and sisters lives, them wanting to share about it and full of joy and awe. A glorious time!

So, as it is December and you will be full of emails and things to do, I'll leave this almost up to here. These last years have made me realize that one thing is perseverance, and sometimes there is a thin line between perseverance and stubbornness or blindness or stupidity, but then, another thing is to persevere with grace and joy. This last one is a godly one. Still looking for it but... I can smile in the face of mankind... most of the time. In the meantime, there is, brothers and sisters, so much to do.

Suyai and Tommy fill my heart with a love and joy and pride that comes from Heaven. She is such a brave (too brave) girl. I tip a thousand hats to her. As for Tommy, I'll need the eternal life to be grateful to the Lord for him. Oh, and I want to pay homage to my mum too. A few days ago, she graduated from Law School and is now a Doctor in Law. I won't reveal her age out of love for her, but she went through University already being mature and it made me proud of her... though, actually, I have always been.

I know, I know... I have to finish. Merry Christmas to all of you. May God bless you always. Our Saviour is born. His Spirit opens hearts and minds and changes and fills them. Do not resist Him. Ever. Such a gentle Saviour He is.

We love you and miss you all.

In Christ,

Gera, Suyai and Tommy

Prayer points:

Pray for Suyai's allergy that affects the skin around her eyes (especially for a new medication she is taking) and Tommy's recent diagnosis of allergy to the sun. Pray for patience and healing.


MOU's organization. This is an event that will take place during late January and will involve many churches working united (young people), going to the streets and talking with people about Jesus as well as praying for them.


Funds to finish the church building, there are still payments to do, as well as building the left wing (basically rooms for Sunday school, etc.) and the fence.


Please pray for Pablo, Mirla's grandson. She is a member of our congregation and he is in jail. He has repented and converted in jail so please pray for protection and a favourable sentence from the Judge.


Please pray for wisdom for us to serve and make decisions.
